

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Townsend Building 401 Federal Street Suite 2 Dover, Delaware 19901-3639 http://education.delaware.gov Mark A. Holodick, Ed.D. Secretary of Education (302) 735-4000 (302) 739-4654 - fax

December 18, 2024

Ms. Guillermina Gonzalez Chairperson, Board of Directors Las Americas ASPIRA Academy 326 Ruthar Dr. Newark, DE 19711

Dear Ms. Gonzalez:

I am pleased to inform you that on December 12, 2024, the Department of Education with the assent of the State Board of Education, approved the charter renewal application for Las Américas ASPIRA Academy with the condition that all curricular areas meet the standard.

Once the condition is met, the school's renewed charter will be in effect from July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2030. Please note that your next charter renewal application is due September 30, 2029.

Please contact Leroy Travers at (302) 735-4020 or <u>Leroy.Travers@doe.k12.de.us</u> should you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Mark Holodick, Ed.D. Secretary of Education

Mak a. Wolodie

cc: Margie Lopez-Waite, Chief Executive Officer, Las Américas ASPIRA Academy Kim D. Klein, Associate Secretary, Operations Support Leroy Travers, Director, Charter School Office

THE DELAWARE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER. IT DOES NOT DISCRIMINATE ON THE BASIS OF RACE, COLOR, RELIGION, NATIONAL ORIGIN, SEX, SEXUAL ORIENTATION, GENDER IDENTITY, MARITAL STATUS, DISABILITY, AGE, GENETIC INFORMATION, OR VETERAN'S STATUS IN EMPLOYMENT, OR ITS PROGRAMS AND ACTIVITIES.

